
 

 

May 23, 2012 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 SOUTH 39TH STREET FROM WEST NATIONAL AVENUE 

 TO A POINT 150 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #120106 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 8TH STREET FROM A POINT 170 FEET NORTH 

 OF WEST STATE STREET TO A POINT 125 FEET NORTH 

 THEREOF AND ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 8TH STREET 

 FROM A POINT 85 FEET NORTH OF WEST STATE STREET 

 TO A POINT 125 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In conjunction with the installation of the mid-block pedestrian crossing on North 8th 

Street we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restriction to 

provide sight clearance and increase pedestrian safety at the pedestrian crossing. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. If you have any 

questions, please contact Scott Reinbacher of our staff at 286-3232. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 SOUTH ALLIS STREET FROM A POINT 563 FEET 

 NORTH OF EAST LINCOLN AVENUE TO A POINT 

 182 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

We previously covered the no parking restriction on the east side of South Allis Street 

between East Brunks Lane and East Lincoln Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in 

effect for a substantial time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, 

we recommend a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3rd ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106 

 INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM 

 EXCEPT BUSES ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST LOCUST STREET 

 FROM A POINT 120 FEET EAST OF NORTH NEWHALL STREET 

 TO A POINT 100 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

 INSTALL NO STOPPING ANYTIME EXCEPT BUSES ON THE 

 SOUTH SIDE OF EAST LOCUST STREET FROM NORTH 

 CAMBRIDGE AVENUE TO A POINT 220 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

 INSTALL NO STOPPING ANYTIME ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 EAST LOCUST STREET FROM A POINT 70 FEET WEST OF 

 NORTH NEWHALL STREET TO A POINT 120 FEET EAST OF 

 NORTH NEWHALL STREET AND ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 EAST LOCUST STREET FROM NORTH BARTLETT STREET 

 TO A POINT 50 FEET WEST 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of Riverside High School, to install the above-captioned 

parking restrictions due to unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during the process of 

loading and unloading of children from school buses. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of the above-

captioned parking restrictions will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during the 

process of loading and unloading of school buses. 

 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of these parking restrictions. 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106 

 INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM 

 TO 4:30 PM EXCEPT BUSES ON THE WEST SIDE 

 OF NORTH 94TH STREET FROM WEST METCALF PLACE 

 TO A POINT 320 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to a request from Ninety-fifth Street School, to install the above-

captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during 

the process of loading and unloading of children from school buses. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation 

of the above-captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses 

and parents during the process of loading and unloading of school buses. 

 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10th ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 61ST STREET FROM WEST LISBON AVENUE 

 TO A POINT 30 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-

captioned parking restriction to facilitate the movement of northbound traffic on North 

61st Street north of West Lisbon Avenue.  

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and concluded that the 

installation of the above-captioned parking restriction would improve traffic flow on this 

section of roadway, and therefore support its installation. 

 

The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the May 31, 2012 

Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  1st ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106  

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 32ND STREET FROM A POINT 655 FEET 

 SOUTH OF WEST HAMPTON AVENUE TO A 

 POINT 35 FEET SOUTH THEREOF  

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of Bishop’s Creek Apartment Complex 

located at 4765 North 32nd Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that apartment 

residents exiting their parking lot have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound 

on North 32nd Street when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest 

of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON: 

 NORTH SIDE OF WEST AUER AVENUE FROM 

 NORTH 85TH STREET TO A POINT 60 FEET WEST 

 

 WEST SIDE OF EAST ROADWAY OF NORTH 85TH STREET 

 FROM WEST AUER AVENUE TO A POINT 40 FEET NORTH 

 

 EAST SIDE OF WEST ROADWAY OF NORTH 85TH STREET 

 FROM WEST AUER AVENUE TO A POINT 35 FEET NORTH 

 

 EAST SIDE OF WEST ROADWAY OF NORTH 85TH STREET 

 FROM A POINT 120 FEET NORTH OF WEST AUER AVENUE 

 TO A POINT 15 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

In conjunction with the newly constructed bio-swales on the island at the intersection of West 

Auer Avenue and North 85th Street, the above-captioned parking restrictions are needed to 

insure that passengers from motor vehicles do not exit their vehicles next to the bio-swales, 

which could result in a passenger falling down due to the incline of the bio-swale. The 

necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting to install the above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



May 23, 2012 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 1st ALD. DIST. - FILE #120106 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON NORTH 32ND STREET FROM 

 A POINT 375 FEET SOUTH OF WEST HAMPTON AVENUE 

 TO A POINT 90 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 32ND STREET FROM A POINT 275 FEET SOUTH OF 

 WEST HAMPTON AVENUE TO A POINT 115 FEET SOUTH 

 THEREOF FROM 7:00 AM TO 6:00 PM EXCEPT SATURDAY 

 AND SUNDAY 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

A review of the above captioned parking restriction on North 32nd Street between West 

Hampton Avenue and Lincoln Creek, has found that additional parking could be restored 

in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking 

restrictions. The necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


